

Welcome to St. William of York Catholic Church: "An Authentic Catholic Culture"



₩ Fifteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time—July 16, 2017 ₩

Mass Intentions for the Week of

	July 17 th	– July 23 rd
Monday	7:30 AM	Anna Marie Byrnes 🕈
	9:00 AM	Richard Dietz 🕯
Tuesday	7:30 AM	Eustina Hwang 🕈
	9:00 AM	David Bolton 🕆
Wednesday	9:00 AM	In Thanksgiving
	6:30 PM	Richard Dietz 🕈
Thursday	7:30 AM	Theresa Han 🕆
	9:00 AM	John Noyes 🗗
Friday	9:00 AM	Roy Boswell
	6:30 PM	Katie Hichborn
Saturday	9:00 AM	Shannon Berry
	5:00 PM	Sienicki/Szafranski Families 🕏
Sunday	7:30 AM	People of St. William of York
	9:00 AM	Juliana & Werner Wolff 🗗
	10:30 AM	Fr. Wilhelm Ettner
	12:15 PM	Mary Catherine Ellison 🕈
Spanish	2:00 PM	Delfina & Manuel Ortiz 🕈

Sunday Collection for				
7/2/17				
Offertory:	\$13,510.00			
Debt:	\$ 4,396.00			
Total:	\$17,906.00			
7/9/17				
Offertory:	\$12,433.00			
Debt:	\$ 4,116.00			
Total:	\$16,549.00			
Other Collections: Peter's Pence	\$ 899.00			
Thank you and may God bless yo support and generosity.	ou for your continued			

Confession Schedule

July 17th – July 22nd

Tuesday: 9:30 AM
Thursday: 9:30 AM
Saturday: 9:30 AM
Saturday: 9:30 AM
6:30 PM

"Fox Alert"

Wednesdays with Father

Wednesdays with Father began, June 28th. Father De-Martino is teaching an in-depth 10 week series, entitled: THE HIDDEN COUNSELS OF GOD. This series will confront the great mysteries of good, evil, suffering, failure, and the power, purpose and origin of true prayer. Classes are on Wednesdays in the parish center at 7:30 PM. Come and see.

RCIA

The Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults, is a process of study and prayer for adults who: wish to join the Catholic Church; were baptized Catholic, but never received the Sacraments of Penance, Eucharist, or Confirmation; are interested in exploring the Faith, but are unsure of joining; or practicing Catholics who wish to learn a bit more about their Faith. Fr. Lino and Fr. DeMartino would like to invite anyone who is interested to join them on Wednesday evening's beginning September 13th. Call the parish office to register at (540) 659-1102.

We did it! Thank You. 4th Quarter Offertory Report Fiscal Year 2017 (July 2016 through June 2017)



	<u>Actual</u> <u>Offertory</u>	Offertory Budget
Fiscal Year 2017	\$1,192,169	\$1,092,780

We closed out our fiscal year on June 30th. Our Sunday contributions were 9.1% over our budget and 6.9% greater than last year. The Debt Reduction collection also was above our budget by 8.3%.

Your continued, strong financial support is greatly appreciated!

The St. William of York Youth



St. William of York Catholic School

Academic Excellence Personalized Attention Authentic Catholic Culture

Summer Hours

Tuesday – Thursday 9:00 AM – 1:00 PM

Preschool Enrollment

There are **limited spots** available in our preschool classes. If you would like more information feel free to call or email Jennifer Schiller (jschiller@stwillschool.org) (540-659-5207)

Accepting
Applications for
Grades
Preschool – 8th
2017-2018

Are you looking for Faithful Catholic Education for your children? Your Parish school has openings in some classes for the 2017-2018 school year. Interested families should contact Jennifer Schiller at jschiller@stwillschool.org or 540-659-5207 to schedule a tour.

Religious Education

Name the Saint!

My feast day is July 18th. I was born in Naples, Italy. My father was away serving in the military so it was just my mother and I. I had my father's temper which my mother did not know how to control and after she died I was sent to live with extended family members who treated me badly. At age 16 I left to join my father in the military and spent many years fighting alongside him on the battle-field. When my regiment disbanded I went to work as a laborer for a monastery. It was there that I found my religious calling. Because of a leg wound I received on the battlefield I was denied entrance into religious formation the first time, but after spending time with my mentor Philip Neri (also a saint) and discovering my love for ministering to the sick in the hospitals, I tried again and was accepted. Once becoming a priest I founded the Ministers of the Infirm (also known popularly as the Camillians). We helped soldiers on the battlefield and our symbol was a red cross which is still used today as a sign of charity and service. I am patron saint of the sick, hospital, and those who care for the ill. Who am I?

ANSWER: St. Camillus de Lellis

Summer hours by week:

July 17-21: Closed Monday & Tuesday, Open 4:00 PM - 8:00 PM Wednesday, Open regular hours (9-3) Thursday & Friday

July 24-28: Closed Monday, Open regular hours (9-3) Tuesday, Thursday, & Friday, Open 4:00 PM - 8:00 PM Wednesday

July 31- August 4: Closed every morning for VBS, Open 1:00 PM-3:00 PM every day

Aug 7-11: Back to regular hours (9-3) Monday-Friday

One Month Left to Register on Time!

Registration for the 2017-2018 school year has started.

Now – August 15: Open registration period for all members of the parish August 16 – September 1: <u>Late registration</u> (\$20 late fee per family added to tuition)

** Remember: Tuition payment is expected at time of registration along with copies of any sacramental certificates for student files **

Attention Class of 2017!!!!

The Associates of St. John Bosco is conducting a workshop on how to keep your Catholic faith intact when you enter college this fall. The night is designed for rising college freshmen to prepare for transition into college. Catholic student representatives from George Mason, UVA, The University of Mary Washington, William & Mary, Virginia Tech and other private and public schools will be on hand to offer advice and support. It is a great opportunity to network with other Catholic students and to receive resources for the transition to college only a few months away. The workshop will be held Wednesday, July 26th at St. Mary of the Immaculate Conception's parish hall (1009 Stafford Ave. Fredericksburg) starting at 7:00 PM. To register for one of the nights and for additional information visit our website at www.asjb.org. Registration is limited to 50 students per night.

In Our Parish

This Week in Our Parish

Sunday, July 16 Monday, July 17 Tuesday, July 18

9:30 AM: Confessions (Church)

9:30 AM: Rosary Makers (Brent Room) 7:00 PM: IFF Meeting (Brent Room)

Wednesday, July 19

7:30 PM: Wednesdays with Fr. DeMartino (Center)

Thursday, July 20

9:30 AM: Confessions (Church)

10:00 AM: Chair Exercise (Brent Room) 7:00 PM: Legion of Mary (Brent Room)

Friday, July 21 Saturday, July 22

9:30 AM: Confessions (Church)
3:30 PM: Baptism in English (Church)
6:30 PM: Confessions (Church)

Baptism Preparation Class

The next Baptismal Preparation Class in English will be held on <u>Wednesday</u>, <u>August 24th at 7:30 PM</u> in the Library. The July 26th class is cancelled. The next Baptismal Preparation Class in Spanish will be held on <u>Saturday</u>, <u>August 12th at 8:30 AM</u> in the Brent Room. It is <u>mandatory that all parents register</u> with the parish office (659-1102) before the class.

Pontifical Mission Society – Dominican Republic

This weekend, July 15/16, Rev. John O'Hara will be preaching at all the Masses on the needs of our diocesan mission in the Dominican Republic. Donation boxes will be available at all exits of the church for your contributions.

Holy Land Carving

On the weekend of July 22nd/ 23rd, 2017, there will be a display of beautiful olivewood handmade carvings from the Holy Land in Our Church. These Carvings are made by the Christians of Bethlehem who use them as their source of income. These brothers and sisters of ours are enduring hardships at this moment because of the volatile situation in their home country. Christians in the Holy Land used to be more than 37% of the population. There is less than 1% now because of the situation. As Christians of faith, it is our duty to support our brothers and sisters in Bethlehem. YOU can support them by purchasing some of these beautiful carvings after Mass.

International Fall Festival

Sunday, September 10, 2017 1:00 PM to 7:00 PM

It's that time of year again when we plan for the 2017 International Fall Festival on September 10, 2017. Our festival will be more exciting and will have many more activities for all ages!

Please join us for IFF raffle ticket stuffing at Coci Coffee and Cigars on Saturday, July 22nd at 8 AM until 12 PM. Please reply to SWOYIFF@gmail.com so we have a head count if you are going to attend.

Coci Coffee and Cigars 13 Upton Ln. Stafford, VA 22554

We still need to fill several positions on the committee and we need you! Please take some time out of your busy schedule to get involved and make the day another success. The next IFF meeting will be July 18th in the Brent Room at 7:00 PM. For more info email SWOY-IFF@gmail.com or call (540) 692-9433. Emails & calls are returned promptly. Please like us on Facebook @SWOYIFF.

Blood Drive

With a simple blood donation we have the ability to help save the life of someone who could be a coworker, loved one or neighbor. The Knights of Columbus will be sponsoring a Blood Drive on Sunday, July 23rd in the parish center from 8:00 AM to 2:00 PM. The short amount of time it takes to donate can mean a lifetime to a patient with a serious medical condition. We urge eligible donors to join us in the selfless act of giving blood. Please be aware that a valid ID is required prior to registration on the day. If you have any questions please contact Ray Piaskowski – Red Cross Blood Drive Coordinator – K of C #7877 PH:(540) 429-3151.

Summer Renovations

Over the past two weeks we have repainted the walls in the school and Religious Education office areas. The painting was done by our own facility/maintenance crew (thanks Jose, Tommy, Matt and Bryan) and volunteers. We have also replaced the 15year old carpeting with new tile and new carpet. These improvements present a clean, bright and welcoming entrance to our school and Religious Education office.

We have also replaced carpet in the Pre-K (4year old) classroom that was torn and very soiled.

Prayer Request...

Please keep everyone who is serving in Iraq and Afghanistan and their family members in your prayers.

Ralph Allison, Rolando Alvarez, Richard Baffa, Aaron Burke, George Davis III, Brian Dawson, Robert Deisbeck, John Ferry, Kyle Fico, Brian Flanagan, James Kelly Gordon II, Keirsten Hage, Michael Harrison, Jason Heuer, Denise Huff, William Kerriagan, Ryan Kraft, Nicholas Kubick, Tyron Anthony Layug, Jason Locke, Orlando Medina, Robert Mills, Shane Montgomery, Brendon Mooney, Sean Mooney, John O'Hagan, Gavin Reed, Andrew Rodriguez, Thomas Ryan, Andrew Sines, Jonathan Sines, Daniel Stehm, David Stewart, Gregory Thomas, Chris Tolliver, Kyle Traylor and Logan Whitworth.

Lord, hold our troops in your loving hands. Protect them as they protect us. Bless them and their families for the selfless acts they perform for us in our time of need. Amen.

If you have a relative serving in Iraq or Afghanistan and would like to have his/her name included in our prayer list, please contact the parish office.

We Joyfully Welcome into the Catholic Faith

Anderson Alexis Bonilla, daughter of Cesar & Elisa Bonilla.

Ember Arabella Chaparro, daughter of Joshua and Genevieve Chaparro.

Ian Gary Hart, son of Aletha Hart.

Adrian Nicolas Molina, son of Raul & Yasemi Molina.

Emma Victoria Sarmiento, daughter of Alfonso Sarmiento & Alejandrina Halwaji.

Leonardo Villegas, son of Juan Villegas and Modesta Sosa.

John Paul Golf Tournament

Saint John Paul the Great Catholic High School is hosting "Golfing with Wolves" on Thursday, September 21, at the spectacular Potomac Shores Golf Club. This is the only publicly accessible Jack Nicklaus Signature golf course in the DC area! Join friends and make new ones while enjoying a beautiful day on the greens in support of Catholic education. Sponsorship opportunities also available! For more information, and to register, please visit www.saintjohnpaulthegreatgolf.org, call (703) 445-0306, or email: golf@jpthegreat.org.



St. William of York Catholic School School Positions Available

St. William of York School has openings for the following positions:

Part Time Music Teacher Part Time Art Teacher

Interested individuals should submit their information to Mr. David Lima at DLima@stwillschool.org.

Farewell, Fr. Magat!

Come join us as we say goodbye to Fr. Magat. A bilingual Mass will be celebrated at 2:00 PM on August 13th followed by a light reception in the parish center.

New to the Area? Welcome!

Please visit the parish office or our website to register with us. www.swovcc.org

Are you moving this summer?

Please don't forget to contact us so we can update our records.

The USCCB supports earned legalization

Week 7 of 8 from Bishop Burbidge

The United States Conference of Catholic Bishops supports an earned legalization program that would allow foreign nationals of good moral character who are living in the United States to apply to adjust their status to obtain lawful permanent residence. Such a program would create an eventual path to citizenship, requiring applicants to complete and pass background checks, pay a fine, and establish eligibility for resident status to participate in the program.

To learn more about Church teaching on immigration and find resources for immigration advocacy, visit arlingtondiocese.org/immigration.